
***TO BE PUBLISHED*** 
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting on March 20th, 2023: 
 
The meeting began at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins, Superintendent Walls as well as Council Members Sarrazine, Gerig, Thompson, 
and Watts. Chief Parker and Councilman Martin were not present. Herb Anderson with the New Allen 
Alliance was also present. 
 
Chief's Report: Nothing to report. 
 
Superintendent's Report: Nothing to report. 
 
Mayor's Report: Nothing to report. 
 
Clerk-Treasurer's Report: The meeting minutes were presented from the March 6th meeting. After 
discussion, Councilman Watts moved to accept the minutes from the March 6th meeting as presented, 
second by Councilman Gerig, all present in favor. The warrants were presented. After discussion, 
Councilman Watts moved to pay the warrants as presented, second by Councilwoman Thompson, all 
present in favor. 
 
Councilmen's Report: The Woodburn Clothing Bank now has a home at the old Subway location next to 
the Dollar General. Councilwoman Thompson hopes to be operating out of the building by the first of 
the upcoming month. Councilman Watts mentioned that several homes are being built in Homestead and 
that at least one has been sold. He also mentioned that several people have inquired about the many 
signs that have sprung up quickly to reroute pedestrian traffic around certain sidewalks throughout the 
City.  
 
Audience: Residents from Burnwood Place are asking for the City to remove the islands in Burnwood 
Place as well as place a new sign at the corner of the street. After discussion, it was determined that the 
City will look into taking care of these issues as they are able. Another resident came tonight to describe 
an issue with trash blowing around Love’s Travelstop as well as the semis that are parking around that 
area. He stated that it seems to be more and more of a problem again. The Mayor will reach out to 
management to see what can be done about these issues. Herb gave an update on New Allen Alliance 
dealings. 
 
Councilwoman Thompson moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Councilwoman Sarrazine, all 
present in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm. 
 
Go to www.cityofwoodburn.org to see previously approved minutes and recent community news. 


